
 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
   1   2 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10AM 

Quilt Ministry 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

3 

 

4 

 

5    

8:30 AM Casual 
Worship 

10:30AM Worship 

Deadline for ordering 
GWOH t-shirts 

6PM AA  Group 

6 

   10AM 

Prayer Shawl 
Meeting 

7 6:30 AM-9:00AM 

Coffee Give Away 

 

6:30PM 

Dinner Night Out at 

Ilios Noche—Quail 
Corners Shopping 
Center 

 

8 

 

 

9 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

 

 

10 

 

11 

 

12  

8:30AM Worship 

9:30 AM Summer 
Sunday School 

10:30AM Worship 

Church Council 
following 10:30 worship 

 6PM AA  Group 

Salvation Army 
Women’s Shelter  

13  

 

 

 

 

 

Salvation Army 
Women’s Shelter  

14 

7:00 PM 

Men’s Night Out at 
Knights Stadium 

 

 

 

Salvation Army 
Women’s Shelter  

15  

 11:30AM 

Primetimers at  

Outback Steakhouse 

8338 Pineville-
Matthews Roadd 

 

Salvation Army 
Women’s Shelter  

16 

 7AM Men’s Bible 
Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

 

 

Salvation Army 
Women’s Shelter 

 

17 

 

 

 

 
 

Salvation Army 
Women’s Shelter  

18 

 

 

 

 

 

Salvation Army 
Women’s Shelter  

19 
8:30AM Worship 
 
9:30 AM Summer 
Sunday School 

10:30AM Worship 

 

  6PM AA Group  

 

20 

   10AM 

Prayer Shawl 
Meeting 

5:00 PM 

Men’s Chicken & 
Corn Roast at St. 
Luke’s Lutheran 

 

21 

 

 

22 

 

 

23 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

1PM 

Hope Circle at church 

 

 

24 

 

10:00AM thru lunch 

Smithfield Teacher 
Luncheon 

 

 

25   

9:30AM 

GWOH Sacristy 
Clean up 

11:15AM 

GWOH Sing Along 

Meet in Music Room 

 

26    GWOH Sunday 

10:00AM Unity Service 
of Worship 

Light lunch in the 
fellowship hall 

 

 6PM AA Group  

27 

   

28    

 

29 30 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

 

31 

10AM 

Sharing and Caring 
Group 

 

August Birthdays 
 

8/3      Julianna Frixen, Kay Tarr 
8/5     Carol Cochran, Caden Noonkester 
8/6     Claire Biggs, Lauren Campbell, Henry Willis 
8/7     Shallen Gordon 
8/9     Helen Archbold, Riley Skidmore, Lillian Stephens 
8/10   Janet Axtman 
8/11  Wayne Thom 
8/13  Benjamin Malin, Jr. 
8/14  Mackenzie Miller 
8/17  Nate Forster 
8/18  Pam Williams 
8/20  Mark Ferriss 
8/23  Michael Golly 
8/27  Eddie Sipe 

August Anniversaries 
 

8/1   Jerry and Tissie Littlejohn 
8/5   Frank and Kathy DeLoache 
          C.D. and Moss Hathcock 
8/7     Malcolm and Dawn Schaeffer 
8/8   Tony and Mary Ann Eller 
8/9   Scott and Kari Proctor 
8/13  Ron and Shallen Gordon 
8/16  Tom and Ann Chriske 
           Dan and Trudy Haseley 
8/17               and Andrea Schuler 
8/24  Dan and Jan Sundberg 
8/26  John and Marge Sahr 
 

AUGUST 2018 
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  Are you ready to live “out loud?”  Yes, are you ready to “LIVE OUT LOUD” on the weekend of August 24-26?  That is 

what we are preparing to do with our 6th God’s Work Our Hands service time.  We will live out loud our baptismal covenant, 

in which we promise to care for God’s world, to proclaim the good news of Jesus’ love through our words and deeds, and to 

serve all people as we follow Jesus’ example.  When we do that, I call it “Living OUT LOUD!” 

 To live out loud on this weekend of service (and other opportunities in the month of August) is to put God’s love for 

us into action.  We will spend time hosting 12 Women and Children for a week of overnight summer shelter, cleaning up the 

areas of the campus often overlooked but well -used, and a concentrated weekend of projects, including packing pencil 

pouches with supplies, tying fleece throws, filling gift totes and creating housewarming baskets.  There will also be a time to 

“sing along” on Saturday, August 25 as Don Huff leads those who want to sing at two local retirement communities.  

 You can “LIVE OUT LOUD” by being part of the team that serves lunch to Smithfield staff, our school partner, or 

helping clean up and ready for another year of use, the sacristy or kitchen.  If your physical health is such that you might not 

be able to serve in that way, you can still “LIVE OUT LOUD” by donating items for our school tools, housewarming baskets, 

or shoe collection. Check the website or the newsletter for more details.  We always invite you to live your baptismal 

covenant by donating to our food pantry wagon.  

 You are part of God’s beloved family, made so by the water of baptism.  You are part of how Living Saviour Lutheran 

church “Lives out loud” through its witness to the community around us that we love God as we love our neighbors, serving 

in the name of Jesus as we stuff pencil pouches, tie fleece blankets, and sing songs that bring joy to the hearts of our older 

neighbors.  It is a joy to be part of, a delight to see all of us coming together as God’s family here at Living Saviour.   It is a 

great opportunity to invite your friend, family, or neighbor, and I challenge you to invite someone to join you, and LIVE OUT 

LOUD, too.   

 How will you serve during this 6th God’s Work Our Hands?  How do you “Live Out Loud” on a regular basis?  Find a 

new way of serving; give thanks to God for the ways you already serve, and come to the UNITY worship service on Sunday, 

August 26 at 10:00; then LIVE OUT LOUD loving and serving God and neighbor.  

In God’s Love,  

Pastor Angela  
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Announcements 

                      INTER-GENERATIONAL SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS 

One of the most rewarding service opportunities in our church is growing the faith of our children.  We are searching for 1-
2 creative minded people who are eager to share the gift of faith with the children and young families of our church as the 
leader (or leaders) of our inter-generational Sunday school class.  Under Mr. Russell's direction, this Sunday school class 
has become one of the most beloved and attended activities in our church for our children and their families.  It is a time 
of learning about the bible in fun and interactive ways with songs, crafts, stories, and videos.  Parents enjoy learning (or re-
learning) the lessons along with their children.  After many faithful years, Mr. Russell has decided to retire from his duties 
as leader of this group, therefore allowing someone else the wonderful opportunity to step in and serve!  Please contact 
Pat Snodgrass if you are interested in this wonderful opportunity to help these children and families grow in their faith! 
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                                                                                 LET’S SHARE OUR EXCITEMENT 

“What excites you about Living Saviour?” was the question Pastor recently asked council, and they responded 

“Countdown to Summer and all the variety of outreach,” “the unsung heroes who just do the tasks needed here and 

are rarely recognized for them.”  Excitement also comes from sensing energy and enthusiasm to share the gospel, 

take care of repairs, and share fellowship across the ages.  So pastor would ask you, “ What excites you about our 

congregation?”  Tell her and let’s share our excitement, for this is God’s Church, full of God’s grace and love, a place 

full of the Spirit.   

Text her (704-408-9534), call, or invite her out for coffee and tell her what you want to share!  

                                                         FREE COFFEE GIVEAWAY  

Join us in greeting our neighbors and those driving by the church on Tuesday, August 7, 6:30—9:00 a.m.  

Help is always needed with the Coffee Giveaway; come share some coffee and muffins, good will and 

smiles with all those who stop by.   Thanks to all our Muffin Makers.  

The Giveaway is on the first Tuesday morning of every month, weather permitting. 

If you would like to join a lively group and meet some of our neighbors, contact  Jim Crawford  

(profcrawford28105@yahoo.com)  or just show up on July 3.  You’ll have a great time!   

                                                  MEN’S KNIGHT OUT    

Join us for a men’s night out at BB&T Park to see a Knight’s game on Tuesday, August 14th.  The 

cost will be approximately $25 per ticket.  Tickets will need to be ordered by August 1st, so please 

sign up on the sign up sheet on the bulletin board.  I will purchase tickets and you can  reimburse 

me on game night.  Questions?  Please drop me an email (richballantine@hotmail.com).  Join us for a Knight of baseball. 

Rich Ballantine 

                                                                                                UNITY WORSHIP                                                                                                                                                                                       

Sunday August 26, at 10:00 there will be a UNITY worship service to kick off our God’s Work Our Hands day of serving and 

celebrate what has already been accomplished. Mark your calendar to worship as a community of faith on this Sunday. 

We will worship, have a light lunch, and do a variety of service projects.  It is a day to use your hands to love and serve 

God and neighbor.  

 

 

IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY  
Pastor Angela can be reached on her day off or on weekends at pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org or 704-408-9534. She will 
return your call as soon as possible. 

                                                                                2018 CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS  
                                                                                       and Areas of Responsibility 

 

Shallen Gordon - President                 
Frank DeLoache - Vice President              Samaritan and Outreach 
Cathy Lyall - Secretary                  Administration 
Janet Axtman                                               Property 
Kristen Haigler                  Young Youth 
Joe LaFollette                                               Personnel 
Art Lange                                                      Stewardship and Finance 
Ken Leeser    Technology 
Kari Proctor     Lay Care 

                 Pat Snodgrass                 Christian Education 
    Steve Vick                                                      Worship and Music 
 

Council will meet August 12, following 10:30  worship. 

LIVING SAVIOUR CHURCH STAFF 
 

The Reverend Angela K. Powell, Pastor   pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org 
Don Huff, Minister of Worship and Music   dhuff@livingsaviourlc.org 
Sherry Wooldridge, Office Administrator   sherry@livingsaviourlc.org 
Nancy Mersereau, Organist and Music Assistant  nancyqqq@aol.com 
Carla Gearheart, Childcare Provider    carla.gearheart@yahoo.com 

Live Streaming of Service of Worship 
Go to the Living Saviour Website for live streaming of the Service of Worship (www.livingsaviourlc.org). 
 
If you have an article that you would like to have included in our monthly newsletter, please send it to the church office at 
sherry@livingsaviourlc.org by the 21st day of the month before. 
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  NEW CHOIR SEASON IS BEGINNING AND YOU ARE INVITED TO JOIN!   

 Rehearsals as follows: 
Chancel Choir (high School-adults) Wednesday, September 5, 7:00-8:30 p.m. 
Joy Children’s Choir (K-Grade 5)  - September 16, 10:15 a.m., immediately following G.I.F.T. 
Alleluia Bell Ringers (High school—adults Wednesday, September 12 at 6:00 p.m. 
 

INTERGENERATIONAL CHOIR meets and sings for worship at selected times throughout the year.  Everyone is invited to 
come and join in. This is a great opportunity for whole families to experience the joy of leading worship through music. 
FESTIVAL CHOIR:   Would you love to sing in the choir but don’t have time to devote to choir     rehearsals all  season long?  
Then Festival choir is for you.  Join the choir for special events such as Christmas concert,  Reformation Sunday, Easter or 
other festival Sundays.   
INSTRUMENTALISTS for 8:30 and 10:30 worship services are needed.                                                                             

Please speak to Don Huff, if you have questions……..or email him at dhuff@livingsaviourlc.org 

mailto:richballantine@hotmail.com
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BENEVOLENCE AND MISSION SUPPORT 

What do “Benevolence” and Mission Support mean?   

A reflection by Virgil Gibson, an ELCA member from Gettysburg, Pa.  

 I’ve been thinking about this lately, and it caused me to look back at my orientation and education as an adult convert to 
Christianity and Lutheranism. I had an intuitive sense that someone paid to get that Navy chaplain in that place to meet me 
at the right time. I knew that all the really remarkable work that went on in Jesus’ name in the world required money to 
make it happen, but nobody seemed interested in telling me about it. When I first experienced a stewardship campaign, 
most of the talk was about the congregation’s needs, so I still didn’t make a full connection that we had partners “out there” 
in the world. I wondered about the budget line that said “District Fair Share,” which later became “Benevolence 
Apportionment,” but it  didn’t ring any bell for me.   

So let’s look at what Webster says:   

Webster’s Dictionary: benevolence 1. benevolence (noun): the disposition to do good; good will; charitableness; love of 
mankind, accompanied with a desire to promote their happiness 2. benevolence (noun): an act of kindness; a good deed 
done; charity given 3. benevolence (noun): a species of compulsory contribution or tax, which has sometimes been exacted 
by arbitrary kings of England and falsely represented as a gratuity.  

 

So that’s it! Compulsory contribution – if you want to play in the game, you have to bring some of the chips! Didn’t have 
much appeal did it? If that’s how we speak of the wonderful opportunity to participate in Jesus’ mission in the world, I’m 
afraid it will leave many folks flat. So what’s in a name you may ask? I’d say it is everything.   

So, let’s hear how the ELCA describes it:  

Benevolence and Mission Support 

Mission Support frequently asked questions  

Q: What is Mission Support? I’ve heard this term used, but I’m not sure what it means. A: As members of the ELCA, we do 
mission together through our financial giving. We do God’s work in ways that no individual, congregation or synod can do 
alone. Mission Support is the portion of your weekly financial offering that your congregation shares with your synod and 
the churchwide organization, the other two expressions of this church.  
  

“Mission” is a broad term used to describe all the ministries of this church, not just those involving ELCA missionaries who 
work with our Lutheran partners around the world. “Support” is the portion of members’ offerings that makes all ELCA 
ministries possible, here at home and abroad.  
 

Mission Support is the way that Lutherans experience sharing Jesus’ message of love around the world; it is the lifeblood of 
the work that God does through the ELCA, providing almost 80 percent of budgeted support for our ministries. 
   

                     CHURCH LAWN MOWING/MAINTENANCE 

It’s that time of year when the grass and plants are growing and the church lawn needs    mow-
ing every week on Friday or Saturday.  There is a sign up sheet posted on the kiosk in the fellow-
ship hall.  If you want to help out, please sign up as often as you would like.  Any help you can 
give will be appreciated very much!   

For information and questions, please contact Frank DeLoache at 704-245-2985.   

 

 

PRAYING FOR POSSIBILITIES 
 

Our Mission is to Grow God’s kingdom through the power of prayer. We pray for the possibilities that can happen 
in and of our building; for all the people volunteering, working and participating here, activities for all, visitors and 
those that God  gathers and the opportunities for witnessing. Ideally, we walk the property to pray for the possibili-
ties that can happen in each place. If you cannot walk it or be there with us, we have made booklets with pictures 
for you to use. So, please join us!  
 

           For more information, contact glendakilminster@gmail.com. 
 
                                                        August “Weekly Prayer Teams”  

  
        7/29-8/5             Linda Honeycutt and Brandon Ward 
        8/5-8/12             Rufus Gregory and Marty Jenkins 
        8/12-8/19           Maria Roxhin and Glenda Kilminster 
        8/19-8/26           Tissie Littlejohn and Jean Dunne 
        8/26-9/2              Pastor Angela and Amanda Thom  

Announcements 
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                                                                                        PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY                                          
                   

                                          “A way to reach out in Christian love to those who need special blessings” 
 

Who We Are: A group of 8 to 10 ladies who knit/crochet prayer shawls at our meetings and at 
home. Each prayer shawl receives a special blessing. 
 

Who Receives the Prayer Shawls: Church members who are seriously ill, have major surgery, 
have long term medical treatment, long hospitalization, a long recovery period, or going through 
distressing times. We have given over 161 since our inception in 2012.  We gave 17 during 2017. 

 

When Do We Meet: In August- Monday, August 6 and 20 at 10:00 a.m. at the church. 
 

We welcome all who knit, crochet, whether beginner, expert or would like to learn. We have yarn and patterns to get you 
started.  Come join us for great fellowship, as we create a special gift for someone in need of prayer, comfort and blessings. 
They will be wrapped in God’s love.                     

 

 Questions? Contact Jeanne Davis jeannedavis88@att.net  

FIRST RESPONDER MNISTRY ON THE MOVE 

On August 18th, the first responder ministry will be hosting an appreciation luncheon for the Pineville police and fire de-
partments at the Jack Hughes park.  We will be delivering our thanks for the services they provide to the community.  We 
welcome anyone who would like to join us for this event.  Please contact a member of the team if you would like to        
participate. 

This will be our first attempt to take our appreciation directly to the people who serve the community in time of need.  We 
hope this will be a beginning of reaching out to those wonderful people. 

Wayne Thom (waynethomNC@aol.com) 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwji8LGx5KbbAhUMXlMKHTPNAmIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fspokanelandscaping.com%2Flawn-care%2Flawn-mowing-spokane%2F&psig=AOvVaw3eSpxYhDYX0-ZQZNyJOyYy&ust=1527541113987607
mailto:glendakilminster@gmail.com
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            2018 – Living Saviour’s 40th Anniversary! 
 

Excitement is building as we near the October 7 celebration of the 40th anniversary of 
the  beginning days of Living Saviour.  Catering venues are being researched for the   
celebration luncheon (watch for information regarding ticket prices), the history booklet 

is being updated, previous pastors are sending their acceptances to our event, and work is beginning on a digital            
historical presentation.  The celebration day is not to be missed!  Mark your calendars now! 
Now, a few more tidbits about our past… 
 

In 1981, a German Christmas Eve service was one of three worship services offered on Christmas Eve here at LSLC.       
Catering to a growing German population in Charlotte, the service, almost entirely in German, continued for 18 years  
until the numbers attending outgrew our facility. 
 

Living Saviour has loaned its worship space to at least four congregations who met and worshipped here as they were in 
the process of developing their own facilities. These churches include St. Margaret’s Episcopal (now located on Rea Rd.) 
in 1985, St. Matthew Catholic Church (at Ballantyne commons and Rea Rd.) in 1986, and Moakyuang Korean Presbyterian 
Church (McKee Rd.) in 1997. 
 

The annual Craft Bazaar, held in November, started in 1994. It was held in what is now the larger upstairs area of the  ed-
ucation building. The folding doors were pushed as far back as possible to make room for about 15 tables. Table      reser-

WEDNESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY 

Pastor Angela has shared some topics for Bible study.  I have also been looking at a few different choices from the Heilig 
Resource Center and from Amazon.  I will try to make a decision soon, so we will have time to order books, before we re-
sume in September.   I am still open to any suggestions.     All are welcome!!  Mark your calendars – Wednesday mornings 
at 10:00 a.m., as often as you can attend.  Blessing and Peace,   Janet Mayer (janetmayer@bellsouth.net 

FELLOWSHIP MINISTRY 

The Purpose of the Fellowship Ministry  is to help the congregation build relationships with each other, achieve its vision 
of a community of disciples in service to the Living Saviour, and have fun together! Our most recent congregation-wide 
fellowship events are the annual July breakfasts held between the services this year on July 8 and 29. Over 90 members 
and guests attended the breakfasts! We celebrate that so any were able to spend time with each other! We thank all who 
helped make the breakfasts a huge success, especially chefs Janet and Larry Wagstaff, chefs Lorene and Wayne Thom, and 
Mary Ann Eller who kept all the volunteers organized! We also thank all who contributed to the sidewalk repair project 
which is our love offering designation for these breakfasts.  

Upcoming and annual fellowship activities include (with organizer to contact for more information): 

 Spring/Summer Softball Games (Wayne Thom)  
 August 14 Men’s Night Out: Charlotte’s Knights at BB&T Stadium (Rich Ballantine) 
 October 7th 40th Anniversary Celebration Luncheon at Living Saviour (Church Council) 
 December 9 3:00 PM Christmas Concert with reception (Church Council) 
 Sunday coffee hour between the worship services (Mary Ann Eller) 
 Primetimer monthly senior luncheons (Tom and Jeanette Schick)  
 Church Dinner Nights Out held monthly (Pam and John Williams) 
 Winter bowling (Wayne Thom) · 
 Wine Tasting Party (Alice and Marty Jenkins) 
 Easter Sunday Breakfast between the services (Church Council) 
 Periodic SUPER SUNDAYS (with lunch), following 10:30 worship service - note time change  (Church Council) 
We have a budget of $2400 for Fellowship/Gatherings this year. As you can see, many people coordinate and lead the 
various fellowship events. We welcome suggestions for activities and volunteers to lead or participate in all of these 
events!—The Church Council 
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LIVING SAVIOUR 

LUTHERAN CHURCH 
 

6817 Carmel Road 

Charlotte NC 

 

FORWARD  
FROM FORTY: 
GROWING OUR 

FUTURE 
 

A Plan Helping Build-up Our Church: Giving it  
Power, Wisdom, and Boldness to Unify with the  
Larger Community and Hand A Healthy,  
Thriving Congregation To Our Grandchildren  
For The Next Forty 
  



 

 

Activities 

                                PRIMETIMERS 
 

               Wednesday, August 15 , 11:30 a.m. 
                             Outback Steakhouse 
                     8338 Pineville-Matthews Road 
                               Charlotte, N.C. 28226 
  
                                                            

 Ages 50 and above welcome!  Please join us and invite a friend!   

We gather for lunch and fellowship on the 3rd Wednesday of every month all year long. 

 For more information, contact: Tom and Jeanette Schick (miners28269@yahoo.com) or 704-910-4146 

                              
WOMEN OF THE ELCA 
AUGUST ACTIVITIES 

 
Quilt Ministry will meet on Thursday, August 2, at 10:00. We have batting and backing fabrics to cut to size and then as-
semble the quilt layers. We will finish one or two quilts by pinning layers together and tying them at measured intervals. 
No experience needed…all hands are useful!  Our quilts will be sent to Lutheran World Relief in November. 
 
Hope Circle will gather together on Thursday, August 23, at 1:00.  We will discuss the summer    
reading book – Accidental Saints by Nadia Bolz-Weber. Nadia is an unlikely Lutheran pastor…
tattooed, angry and often profane (be prepared for some rough language) who shares how God 
shows up in the least likely of people  who lead her to encounters with grace. 

 
Alice Jenkins   
alicej101@carolina.rr.com 
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                                                 DINNER NIGHT OUT 

                                             Tuesday, August 7, 2018  

    6:30 p.m. 

                   Ilios Noche Quail Corners 

         8426 Park Road, Charlotte, N.C. 28210 

Join us for a evening of fun, good food, drink and conversation.  There is a sign-up sheet on 
the kiosk in the fellowship hall.   Questions?  Contact John and Pam Williams at 
jfwilliams7200@aol.com.                                   
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                                                                     MEN’S CHICKEN AND CORN ROAST   

The Charlotte Area Lutheran Men’s annual Chicken and Corn Roast will be held Monday, 
August 20, beginning with fellowship at 5:00 p.m. and the meal at 6:00 at Advent            
Lutheran Church, 8840 University City Boulevard, Charlotte, N.C. 28213.  Tickets are $10.00 
each and are available in the church office.  Information about the Chicken and Corn Roast 
is posted on the kiosk. If you have questions, please contact Marty Jenkins at 
Jenkins6442@carolina.rr.com. 

SMITHFIELD ELEMENTARY PARTNERSHIP 2018-19 

I wanted to take a moment to say thank you to the members of Living Saviour who have 
dedicated their time and opened up their hearts to Smithfield.  We are truly blessed to 
have such a dedicated congregation assisting us in some way, shape or form.  From 
supporting our disadvantaged children with food, clothing, scholarships to lifting us up in 
prayer, we are thankful.  Please extend our gratitude to everyone involved. 

Frank, thank you so much for spearheading another grant proposal to help our school. You 
are A-MAZING!  Maria McCourt, M.S.Ed, NBCT, Counselor Smithfield Elementary School 

Join Heart tutors at Smithfield Elementary!  
Last year Living Saviour provided 4 volunteers to work as Heart tutors at Smithfield Elementary, helping mentor and support 
7 students. Heart’s structured, easy to follow curriculum and on-site daily support made it easy to connect with students 
and to work with them in a fun and impactful way. During the year, students’ math skills and confidence grew significantly. 
Join the team to help a student build skills and confidence. Choose a 30 minute or 1 hour weekly timeslot between 7:50-
8:50AM or 12:30-1:30PM. Mondays through Thursdays at www.hearttutoring.org.  
 
Register with CMS as a volunteer  https://www.cmsvolunteers.com   

If you have registered before you must resubmit your application.  You must register only if you want to work with 
students. 

The following stores contribute part of their earnings towards schools: 

Harris Teeter:  Re-link your VIC card- - Smithfield is 3050- - ask a cashier to link your card. 
BiLo: Relink your card 55292 with a cashier or go to www.bi-lo.com 
Target: ask a cashier for details.                                                                                                                                                      
     Caren Ballantine, Partnership Coordinator 

PASSION PLAY, OBERAMMERGAU, GERMANY 2020 

The world-famous Passion Play is performed by the people of the picturesque town 
of Oberammergau every ten years, and has been performed since the Middle Ages, 
when the town avoided death from the Plague and in response gave thanks to God 
and promised to perform this play.  The next presentation of this moving event will be 
in 2020. 

 A group is being gathered of Living Saviour  members and friends to make a trip to  
Germany September 1 - 12, 2020. Deposits of $350.00 are due by August 15.  If  you are 
interested in the trip, please see Pastor Angela or Barbara Avard. 

http://www.hearttutoring.org/
https://www.cmsvolunteers.com
http://www.bi-lo.com
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                               GOD’S WORK OUR HANDS 2018 
 

Projects are planned so EVERYONE can participate- all ages and abilities.  Please contact the 
project leader if you have any questions and to sign up to help with that project.  The projects 
on Sunday will follow a 10:00am unity worship service and are designed so that when you finish 
with one we encourage you to see if help is needed on another until all the projects are        
complete.  We will then gather to share stories and fellowship during a light lunch. 

 

Kitchen clean Up- Friday, July 27 at 9:00am.  Leader: MaryAnn Eller.      Come help clean up the church kitchen to prepare it 
for Fall activities. Our church kitchen gets lots of use by many different groups. Volunteers will sort, organize and clean        
appliances, cabinets and all surfaces in the kitchen and pantry to get it ready for Fall activities. 

 

Smithfield Teacher Luncheon- Friday, August 24 at 10am (noon meal time).  Leader: Caren Ballantine.      The teachers work 
hard to educate the children in our community.  Come help us honor them with a special luncheon as the new school year  
begins. Help is needed to prepare, serve and clean up the luncheon to thank these special teachers for all they do each year.  
If you have any small gift items or gift cards to donate they will be used for “door prizes.” 

 

Sacristy Clean up- Saturday, August 25 at 9:30`am.  Leader: Robin LaFollette.       The sacristy is the place where paraments are 
stored and communion is prepared each Sunday. It is a very special place on our church campus and it is important to keep it 
organized and clean. Help is needed to clean and organize these special items including communion trays, altar area, acolyte 
robes, storage areas. 

 

Sing Along- Leader: Don Huff.     On Saturday, Aug 25 at 11:15 meet in the music room.  We go to two local communities to 
brighten the day of senior residents.  Seniors truly enjoy seeing new faces and especially those that are bringing them songs to 
sing that may spark a special memory. All are welcome to join in the fun. 

 

The projects below will be on Sunday, August 26 following worship: 
 

Pencil Pouches- Leader: Pat Snodgrass.      Fill zippered pouches with school supplies to be donated to Classroom Central.  
Classroom Central provides school supplies to teachers to distribute to students that cannot financially afford to purchase 
them.  These pencil pouches are given to students that can use them to hold pencils, pens, erasers and other small “school 
tools.”  When a student is prepared with these items it is one step closer to a better education.   
 

Fleece Throws- Leaders: Jeannette Schick and Maureen Lange.      If you can tie a knot and you love children this project is for 
you! Create fleece blankets by tying knots around the edge- super easy but much needed for families living in marginal        
situations.  Blankets will be donated to Crisis Assistance Ministry who will distribute them through their “free store”.  Clients 
at the “free store” can choose from an assortment of clothing and other home items for their family.  By creating a blanket we 
can be hopeful that a child will have a better night’s sleep. Volunteers are needed now to help prepare blankets for tying. 
 

Gift Totes for Levine Children’s Hospital sponsored by Caelen’s Cause.  Leader: Amanda Thom.      Families with a child in the 
NICU at Levine Children’s hospital are facing health difficulties.  Amanda and Andrew Thom know firsthand how difficult that 
is.  They created Caelen’s Cause in memory of their son Caelen.  Come help fill tote bags with comfort items to be given to 
families with a child in the NICU facing health difficulties.   
 

Housewarming Baskets for families in the supportive housing program with Lutheran Services Carolina.                                 
Leaders: Kathy DeLoache and Indra Persuad.      One of the many facets of Lutheran Services Carolinas is supportive housing 
for families that are moving into more permanent housing with the support of LSC.  The baskets we prepare will welcome the 
family into their new home so they know that there are people out there that care about them and are praying for the        
success. 

(This article continues on page 7).                               >>>>>>>>>>>>>> 
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Collections (August): 

School Tools- Leader: Rich Ballantine       

The list of school supplies can be a financial burden on many families with students at Smithfield Elementary.  The students 
and their families are so thankful for our support to supply these necessary items for school success.  Please place donations in 
bin marked “School Supplies” in the fellowship hall by August 19 so they can be  sorted and delivered to the school and availa-
ble to incoming students on their first day August 27. 

School Supplies: 

Glue sticks, 8 pack washable markers, Wide ruled spiral notebooks, Dry erase markers, 2 pocket folders,  

Zippered pencil pouch w/ holes to put in a binder, Tissues, Clorox/Lysol wipes, 5 tab 3 hole punched dividers,  

Backpacks-new or gently used, Wide ruled marble composition notebooks, #2 pencils, Post it notes,  

Crayons- 16 and 24 count, Scissors, Erasers, Colored pencils, Highlighters, Zip lock bags any size. 
 

Soles for Souls- Leader: Linda Frixen  

Time to look through your closet and pull out those shoes that you no longer wear.  Any kind of shoes, in any condition will be 
put to good use through this organization.  Please place the shoes in the bin marked “shoes” in the fellowship hall. 

Housewarming Items-  Choose items from the following list to be given to families going into supportive housing through   
Lutheran Services Carolinas.   Leaders: Kathy DeLoache and Indra Persuad 

Potholders (2);Sponge*;Can opener;Spatula*;Vegetable peeler*;Dish washing soap (not for dishwasher)*;Large spoon*;Large 
slotted spoon*;Regular size box tissues*; Box bandaids*  Items need to be at the church by August 19. 

*can be purchased at Dollar Tree 

 

                                                  Room In The Inn 

                               Summer Women’s Shelter August 12-18. 

Leaders: Alice Jenkins and Frank DeLoache 

This summer we will host up to 12 women/children for one entire week.  The Center of Hope (Salvation 

Army's women's/children's shelter) is seeing a huge increase in the number of neighbors needing assistance 

and there is no more room at their "Inn".  Our guests will use Living Saviour as a home base each evening.   Each day we will  provide 

transportation to and from Center of Hope, a hot shower, clean bed, an evening meal, snacks and breakfast and lunch for the fol-

lowing day.  Lots of  volunteers are needed!   If you would like to volunteer for this opportunity and do God's work with your hands, 

please contact Frank DeLoache or Alice Jenkins. 

You are invited! 

Come share stories about your project during a light lunch to be served immediately following projects on Sunday, August 26 
in the Fellowship Hall. 

                                     Order your God’s Work Our Hands Team t-shirt! 

Last day to order is Sunday, August 5.  Shirts are available in youth and adult sizes for $10/shirt. (cash or check 
made payable to LSLC-t-shirts).  Please wear your shirt on Sunday, August 26.  A group picture will be taken. 
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                               GOD’S WORK OUR HANDS 2018 
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complete.  We will then gather to share stories and fellowship during a light lunch. 

 

Kitchen clean Up- Friday, July 27 at 9:00am.  Leader: MaryAnn Eller.      Come help clean up the church kitchen to prepare it 
for Fall activities. Our church kitchen gets lots of use by many different groups. Volunteers will sort, organize and clean        
appliances, cabinets and all surfaces in the kitchen and pantry to get it ready for Fall activities. 

 

Smithfield Teacher Luncheon- Friday, August 24 at 10am (noon meal time).  Leader: Caren Ballantine.      The teachers work 
hard to educate the children in our community.  Come help us honor them with a special luncheon as the new school year  
begins. Help is needed to prepare, serve and clean up the luncheon to thank these special teachers for all they do each year.  
If you have any small gift items or gift cards to donate they will be used for “door prizes.” 

 

Sacristy Clean up- Saturday, August 25 at 9:30`am.  Leader: Robin LaFollette.       The sacristy is the place where paraments are 
stored and communion is prepared each Sunday. It is a very special place on our church campus and it is important to keep it 
organized and clean. Help is needed to clean and organize these special items including communion trays, altar area, acolyte 
robes, storage areas. 

 

Sing Along- Leader: Don Huff.     On Saturday, Aug 25 at 11:15 meet in the music room.  We go to two local communities to 
brighten the day of senior residents.  Seniors truly enjoy seeing new faces and especially those that are bringing them songs to 
sing that may spark a special memory. All are welcome to join in the fun. 

 

The projects below will be on Sunday, August 26 following worship: 
 

Pencil Pouches- Leader: Pat Snodgrass.      Fill zippered pouches with school supplies to be donated to Classroom Central.  
Classroom Central provides school supplies to teachers to distribute to students that cannot financially afford to purchase 
them.  These pencil pouches are given to students that can use them to hold pencils, pens, erasers and other small “school 
tools.”  When a student is prepared with these items it is one step closer to a better education.   
 

Fleece Throws- Leaders: Jeannette Schick and Maureen Lange.      If you can tie a knot and you love children this project is for 
you! Create fleece blankets by tying knots around the edge- super easy but much needed for families living in marginal        
situations.  Blankets will be donated to Crisis Assistance Ministry who will distribute them through their “free store”.  Clients 
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is.  They created Caelen’s Cause in memory of their son Caelen.  Come help fill tote bags with comfort items to be given to 
families with a child in the NICU facing health difficulties.   
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Leaders: Kathy DeLoache and Indra Persuad.      One of the many facets of Lutheran Services Carolinas is supportive housing 
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(This article continues on page 7).                               >>>>>>>>>>>>>> 
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Activities 

                                PRIMETIMERS 
 

               Wednesday, August 15 , 11:30 a.m. 
                             Outback Steakhouse 
                     8338 Pineville-Matthews Road 
                               Charlotte, N.C. 28226 
  
                                                            

 Ages 50 and above welcome!  Please join us and invite a friend!   

We gather for lunch and fellowship on the 3rd Wednesday of every month all year long. 

 For more information, contact: Tom and Jeanette Schick (miners28269@yahoo.com) or 704-910-4146 

                              
WOMEN OF THE ELCA 
AUGUST ACTIVITIES 

 
Quilt Ministry will meet on Thursday, August 2, at 10:00. We have batting and backing fabrics to cut to size and then as-
semble the quilt layers. We will finish one or two quilts by pinning layers together and tying them at measured intervals. 
No experience needed…all hands are useful!  Our quilts will be sent to Lutheran World Relief in November. 
 
Hope Circle will gather together on Thursday, August 23, at 1:00.  We will discuss the summer    
reading book – Accidental Saints by Nadia Bolz-Weber. Nadia is an unlikely Lutheran pastor…
tattooed, angry and often profane (be prepared for some rough language) who shares how God 
shows up in the least likely of people  who lead her to encounters with grace. 

 
Alice Jenkins   
alicej101@carolina.rr.com 
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                                                 DINNER NIGHT OUT 

                                             Tuesday, August 7, 2018  

    6:30 p.m. 

                   Ilios Noche Quail Corners 

         8426 Park Road, Charlotte, N.C. 28210 

Join us for a evening of fun, good food, drink and conversation.  There is a sign-up sheet on 
the kiosk in the fellowship hall.   Questions?  Contact John and Pam Williams at 
jfwilliams7200@aol.com.                                   
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                                                                     MEN’S CHICKEN AND CORN ROAST   

The Charlotte Area Lutheran Men’s annual Chicken and Corn Roast will be held Monday, 
August 20, beginning with fellowship at 5:00 p.m. and the meal at 6:00 at Advent            
Lutheran Church, 8840 University City Boulevard, Charlotte, N.C. 28213.  Tickets are $10.00 
each and are available in the church office.  Information about the Chicken and Corn Roast 
is posted on the kiosk. If you have questions, please contact Marty Jenkins at 
Jenkins6442@carolina.rr.com. 

SMITHFIELD ELEMENTARY PARTNERSHIP 2018-19 

I wanted to take a moment to say thank you to the members of Living Saviour who have 
dedicated their time and opened up their hearts to Smithfield.  We are truly blessed to 
have such a dedicated congregation assisting us in some way, shape or form.  From 
supporting our disadvantaged children with food, clothing, scholarships to lifting us up in 
prayer, we are thankful.  Please extend our gratitude to everyone involved. 

Frank, thank you so much for spearheading another grant proposal to help our school. You 
are A-MAZING!  Maria McCourt, M.S.Ed, NBCT, Counselor Smithfield Elementary School 

Join Heart tutors at Smithfield Elementary!  
Last year Living Saviour provided 4 volunteers to work as Heart tutors at Smithfield Elementary, helping mentor and support 
7 students. Heart’s structured, easy to follow curriculum and on-site daily support made it easy to connect with students 
and to work with them in a fun and impactful way. During the year, students’ math skills and confidence grew significantly. 
Join the team to help a student build skills and confidence. Choose a 30 minute or 1 hour weekly timeslot between 7:50-
8:50AM or 12:30-1:30PM. Mondays through Thursdays at www.hearttutoring.org.  
 
Register with CMS as a volunteer  https://www.cmsvolunteers.com   

If you have registered before you must resubmit your application.  You must register only if you want to work with 
students. 

The following stores contribute part of their earnings towards schools: 

Harris Teeter:  Re-link your VIC card- - Smithfield is 3050- - ask a cashier to link your card. 
BiLo: Relink your card 55292 with a cashier or go to www.bi-lo.com 
Target: ask a cashier for details.                                                                                                                                                      
     Caren Ballantine, Partnership Coordinator 

PASSION PLAY, OBERAMMERGAU, GERMANY 2020 

The world-famous Passion Play is performed by the people of the picturesque town 
of Oberammergau every ten years, and has been performed since the Middle Ages, 
when the town avoided death from the Plague and in response gave thanks to God 
and promised to perform this play.  The next presentation of this moving event will be 
in 2020. 

 A group is being gathered of Living Saviour  members and friends to make a trip to  
Germany September 1 - 12, 2020. Deposits of $350.00 are due by August 15.  If  you are 
interested in the trip, please see Pastor Angela or Barbara Avard. 

http://www.hearttutoring.org/
https://www.cmsvolunteers.com
http://www.bi-lo.com
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            2018 – Living Saviour’s 40th Anniversary! 
 

Excitement is building as we near the October 7 celebration of the 40th anniversary of 
the  beginning days of Living Saviour.  Catering venues are being researched for the   
celebration luncheon (watch for information regarding ticket prices), the history booklet 

is being updated, previous pastors are sending their acceptances to our event, and work is beginning on a digital            
historical presentation.  The celebration day is not to be missed!  Mark your calendars now! 
Now, a few more tidbits about our past… 
 

In 1981, a German Christmas Eve service was one of three worship services offered on Christmas Eve here at LSLC.       
Catering to a growing German population in Charlotte, the service, almost entirely in German, continued for 18 years  
until the numbers attending outgrew our facility. 
 

Living Saviour has loaned its worship space to at least four congregations who met and worshipped here as they were in 
the process of developing their own facilities. These churches include St. Margaret’s Episcopal (now located on Rea Rd.) 
in 1985, St. Matthew Catholic Church (at Ballantyne commons and Rea Rd.) in 1986, and Moakyuang Korean Presbyterian 
Church (McKee Rd.) in 1997. 
 

The annual Craft Bazaar, held in November, started in 1994. It was held in what is now the larger upstairs area of the  ed-
ucation building. The folding doors were pushed as far back as possible to make room for about 15 tables. Table      reser-

WEDNESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY 

Pastor Angela has shared some topics for Bible study.  I have also been looking at a few different choices from the Heilig 
Resource Center and from Amazon.  I will try to make a decision soon, so we will have time to order books, before we re-
sume in September.   I am still open to any suggestions.     All are welcome!!  Mark your calendars – Wednesday mornings 
at 10:00 a.m., as often as you can attend.  Blessing and Peace,   Janet Mayer (janetmayer@bellsouth.net 

FELLOWSHIP MINISTRY 

The Purpose of the Fellowship Ministry  is to help the congregation build relationships with each other, achieve its vision 
of a community of disciples in service to the Living Saviour, and have fun together! Our most recent congregation-wide 
fellowship events are the annual July breakfasts held between the services this year on July 8 and 29. Over 90 members 
and guests attended the breakfasts! We celebrate that so any were able to spend time with each other! We thank all who 
helped make the breakfasts a huge success, especially chefs Janet and Larry Wagstaff, chefs Lorene and Wayne Thom, and 
Mary Ann Eller who kept all the volunteers organized! We also thank all who contributed to the sidewalk repair project 
which is our love offering designation for these breakfasts.  

Upcoming and annual fellowship activities include (with organizer to contact for more information): 

 Spring/Summer Softball Games (Wayne Thom)  
 August 14 Men’s Night Out: Charlotte’s Knights at BB&T Stadium (Rich Ballantine) 
 October 7th 40th Anniversary Celebration Luncheon at Living Saviour (Church Council) 
 December 9 3:00 PM Christmas Concert with reception (Church Council) 
 Sunday coffee hour between the worship services (Mary Ann Eller) 
 Primetimer monthly senior luncheons (Tom and Jeanette Schick)  
 Church Dinner Nights Out held monthly (Pam and John Williams) 
 Winter bowling (Wayne Thom) · 
 Wine Tasting Party (Alice and Marty Jenkins) 
 Easter Sunday Breakfast between the services (Church Council) 
 Periodic SUPER SUNDAYS (with lunch), following 10:30 worship service - note time change  (Church Council) 
We have a budget of $2400 for Fellowship/Gatherings this year. As you can see, many people coordinate and lead the 
various fellowship events. We welcome suggestions for activities and volunteers to lead or participate in all of these 
events!—The Church Council 
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BENEVOLENCE AND MISSION SUPPORT 

What do “Benevolence” and Mission Support mean?   

A reflection by Virgil Gibson, an ELCA member from Gettysburg, Pa.  

 I’ve been thinking about this lately, and it caused me to look back at my orientation and education as an adult convert to 
Christianity and Lutheranism. I had an intuitive sense that someone paid to get that Navy chaplain in that place to meet me 
at the right time. I knew that all the really remarkable work that went on in Jesus’ name in the world required money to 
make it happen, but nobody seemed interested in telling me about it. When I first experienced a stewardship campaign, 
most of the talk was about the congregation’s needs, so I still didn’t make a full connection that we had partners “out there” 
in the world. I wondered about the budget line that said “District Fair Share,” which later became “Benevolence 
Apportionment,” but it  didn’t ring any bell for me.   

So let’s look at what Webster says:   

Webster’s Dictionary: benevolence 1. benevolence (noun): the disposition to do good; good will; charitableness; love of 
mankind, accompanied with a desire to promote their happiness 2. benevolence (noun): an act of kindness; a good deed 
done; charity given 3. benevolence (noun): a species of compulsory contribution or tax, which has sometimes been exacted 
by arbitrary kings of England and falsely represented as a gratuity.  

 

So that’s it! Compulsory contribution – if you want to play in the game, you have to bring some of the chips! Didn’t have 
much appeal did it? If that’s how we speak of the wonderful opportunity to participate in Jesus’ mission in the world, I’m 
afraid it will leave many folks flat. So what’s in a name you may ask? I’d say it is everything.   

So, let’s hear how the ELCA describes it:  

Benevolence and Mission Support 

Mission Support frequently asked questions  

Q: What is Mission Support? I’ve heard this term used, but I’m not sure what it means. A: As members of the ELCA, we do 
mission together through our financial giving. We do God’s work in ways that no individual, congregation or synod can do 
alone. Mission Support is the portion of your weekly financial offering that your congregation shares with your synod and 
the churchwide organization, the other two expressions of this church.  
  

“Mission” is a broad term used to describe all the ministries of this church, not just those involving ELCA missionaries who 
work with our Lutheran partners around the world. “Support” is the portion of members’ offerings that makes all ELCA 
ministries possible, here at home and abroad.  
 

Mission Support is the way that Lutherans experience sharing Jesus’ message of love around the world; it is the lifeblood of 
the work that God does through the ELCA, providing almost 80 percent of budgeted support for our ministries. 
   

                     CHURCH LAWN MOWING/MAINTENANCE 

It’s that time of year when the grass and plants are growing and the church lawn needs    mow-
ing every week on Friday or Saturday.  There is a sign up sheet posted on the kiosk in the fellow-
ship hall.  If you want to help out, please sign up as often as you would like.  Any help you can 
give will be appreciated very much!   

For information and questions, please contact Frank DeLoache at 704-245-2985.   

 

 

PRAYING FOR POSSIBILITIES 
 

Our Mission is to Grow God’s kingdom through the power of prayer. We pray for the possibilities that can happen 
in and of our building; for all the people volunteering, working and participating here, activities for all, visitors and 
those that God  gathers and the opportunities for witnessing. Ideally, we walk the property to pray for the possibili-
ties that can happen in each place. If you cannot walk it or be there with us, we have made booklets with pictures 
for you to use. So, please join us!  
 

           For more information, contact glendakilminster@gmail.com. 
 
                                                        August “Weekly Prayer Teams”  

  
        7/29-8/5             Linda Honeycutt and Brandon Ward 
        8/5-8/12             Rufus Gregory and Marty Jenkins 
        8/12-8/19           Maria Roxhin and Glenda Kilminster 
        8/19-8/26           Tissie Littlejohn and Jean Dunne 
        8/26-9/2              Pastor Angela and Amanda Thom  

Announcements 
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                                                                                        PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY                                          
                   

                                          “A way to reach out in Christian love to those who need special blessings” 
 

Who We Are: A group of 8 to 10 ladies who knit/crochet prayer shawls at our meetings and at 
home. Each prayer shawl receives a special blessing. 
 

Who Receives the Prayer Shawls: Church members who are seriously ill, have major surgery, 
have long term medical treatment, long hospitalization, a long recovery period, or going through 
distressing times. We have given over 161 since our inception in 2012.  We gave 17 during 2017. 

 

When Do We Meet: In August- Monday, August 6 and 20 at 10:00 a.m. at the church. 
 

We welcome all who knit, crochet, whether beginner, expert or would like to learn. We have yarn and patterns to get you 
started.  Come join us for great fellowship, as we create a special gift for someone in need of prayer, comfort and blessings. 
They will be wrapped in God’s love.                     

 

 Questions? Contact Jeanne Davis jeannedavis88@att.net  

FIRST RESPONDER MNISTRY ON THE MOVE 

On August 18th, the first responder ministry will be hosting an appreciation luncheon for the Pineville police and fire de-
partments at the Jack Hughes park.  We will be delivering our thanks for the services they provide to the community.  We 
welcome anyone who would like to join us for this event.  Please contact a member of the team if you would like to        
participate. 

This will be our first attempt to take our appreciation directly to the people who serve the community in time of need.  We 
hope this will be a beginning of reaching out to those wonderful people. 

Wayne Thom (waynethomNC@aol.com) 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwji8LGx5KbbAhUMXlMKHTPNAmIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fspokanelandscaping.com%2Flawn-care%2Flawn-mowing-spokane%2F&psig=AOvVaw3eSpxYhDYX0-ZQZNyJOyYy&ust=1527541113987607
mailto:glendakilminster@gmail.com


 

 

Announcements 

                      INTER-GENERATIONAL SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS 

One of the most rewarding service opportunities in our church is growing the faith of our children.  We are searching for 1-
2 creative minded people who are eager to share the gift of faith with the children and young families of our church as the 
leader (or leaders) of our inter-generational Sunday school class.  Under Mr. Russell's direction, this Sunday school class 
has become one of the most beloved and attended activities in our church for our children and their families.  It is a time 
of learning about the bible in fun and interactive ways with songs, crafts, stories, and videos.  Parents enjoy learning (or re-
learning) the lessons along with their children.  After many faithful years, Mr. Russell has decided to retire from his duties 
as leader of this group, therefore allowing someone else the wonderful opportunity to step in and serve!  Please contact 
Pat Snodgrass if you are interested in this wonderful opportunity to help these children and families grow in their faith! 
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                                                                                 LET’S SHARE OUR EXCITEMENT 

“What excites you about Living Saviour?” was the question Pastor recently asked council, and they responded 

“Countdown to Summer and all the variety of outreach,” “the unsung heroes who just do the tasks needed here and 

are rarely recognized for them.”  Excitement also comes from sensing energy and enthusiasm to share the gospel, 

take care of repairs, and share fellowship across the ages.  So pastor would ask you, “ What excites you about our 

congregation?”  Tell her and let’s share our excitement, for this is God’s Church, full of God’s grace and love, a place 

full of the Spirit.   

Text her (704-408-9534), call, or invite her out for coffee and tell her what you want to share!  

                                                         FREE COFFEE GIVEAWAY  

Join us in greeting our neighbors and those driving by the church on Tuesday, August 7, 6:30—9:00 a.m.  

Help is always needed with the Coffee Giveaway; come share some coffee and muffins, good will and 

smiles with all those who stop by.   Thanks to all our Muffin Makers.  

The Giveaway is on the first Tuesday morning of every month, weather permitting. 

If you would like to join a lively group and meet some of our neighbors, contact  Jim Crawford  

(profcrawford28105@yahoo.com)  or just show up on July 3.  You’ll have a great time!   

                                                  MEN’S KNIGHT OUT    

Join us for a men’s night out at BB&T Park to see a Knight’s game on Tuesday, August 14th.  The 

cost will be approximately $25 per ticket.  Tickets will need to be ordered by August 1st, so please 

sign up on the sign up sheet on the bulletin board.  I will purchase tickets and you can  reimburse 

me on game night.  Questions?  Please drop me an email (richballantine@hotmail.com).  Join us for a Knight of baseball. 

Rich Ballantine 

                                                                                                UNITY WORSHIP                                                                                                                                                                                       

Sunday August 26, at 10:00 there will be a UNITY worship service to kick off our God’s Work Our Hands day of serving and 

celebrate what has already been accomplished. Mark your calendar to worship as a community of faith on this Sunday. 

We will worship, have a light lunch, and do a variety of service projects.  It is a day to use your hands to love and serve 

God and neighbor.  

 

 

IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY  
Pastor Angela can be reached on her day off or on weekends at pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org or 704-408-9534. She will 
return your call as soon as possible. 

                                                                                2018 CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS  
                                                                                       and Areas of Responsibility 

 

Shallen Gordon - President                 
Frank DeLoache - Vice President              Samaritan and Outreach 
Cathy Lyall - Secretary                  Administration 
Janet Axtman                                               Property 
Kristen Haigler                  Young Youth 
Joe LaFollette                                               Personnel 
Art Lange                                                      Stewardship and Finance 
Ken Leeser    Technology 
Kari Proctor     Lay Care 

                 Pat Snodgrass                 Christian Education 
    Steve Vick                                                      Worship and Music 
 

Council will meet August 12, following 10:30  worship. 

LIVING SAVIOUR CHURCH STAFF 
 

The Reverend Angela K. Powell, Pastor   pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org 
Don Huff, Minister of Worship and Music   dhuff@livingsaviourlc.org 
Sherry Wooldridge, Office Administrator   sherry@livingsaviourlc.org 
Nancy Mersereau, Organist and Music Assistant  nancyqqq@aol.com 
Carla Gearheart, Childcare Provider    carla.gearheart@yahoo.com 

Live Streaming of Service of Worship 
Go to the Living Saviour Website for live streaming of the Service of Worship (www.livingsaviourlc.org). 
 
If you have an article that you would like to have included in our monthly newsletter, please send it to the church office at 
sherry@livingsaviourlc.org by the 21st day of the month before. 
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  NEW CHOIR SEASON IS BEGINNING AND YOU ARE INVITED TO JOIN!   

 Rehearsals as follows: 
Chancel Choir (high School-adults) Wednesday, September 5, 7:00-8:30 p.m. 
Joy Children’s Choir (K-Grade 5)  - September 16, 10:15 a.m., immediately following G.I.F.T. 
Alleluia Bell Ringers (High school—adults Wednesday, September 12 at 6:00 p.m. 
 

INTERGENERATIONAL CHOIR meets and sings for worship at selected times throughout the year.  Everyone is invited to 
come and join in. This is a great opportunity for whole families to experience the joy of leading worship through music. 
FESTIVAL CHOIR:   Would you love to sing in the choir but don’t have time to devote to choir     rehearsals all  season long?  
Then Festival choir is for you.  Join the choir for special events such as Christmas concert,  Reformation Sunday, Easter or 
other festival Sundays.   
INSTRUMENTALISTS for 8:30 and 10:30 worship services are needed.                                                                             

Please speak to Don Huff, if you have questions……..or email him at dhuff@livingsaviourlc.org 

mailto:richballantine@hotmail.com


 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
   1   2 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10AM 

Quilt Ministry 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

3 

 

4 

 

5    

8:30 AM Casual 
Worship 

10:30AM Worship 

Deadline for ordering 
GWOH t-shirts 

6PM AA  Group 

6 

   10AM 

Prayer Shawl 
Meeting 

7 6:30 AM-9:00AM 

Coffee Give Away 

 

6:30PM 

Dinner Night Out at 

Ilios Noche—Quail 
Corners Shopping 
Center 

 

8 

 

 

9 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

 

 

10 

 

11 

 

12  

8:30AM Worship 

9:30 AM Summer 
Sunday School 

10:30AM Worship 

Church Council 
following 10:30 worship 

 6PM AA  Group 

Salvation Army 
Women’s Shelter  

13  

 

 

 

 

 

Salvation Army 
Women’s Shelter  

14 

7:00 PM 

Men’s Night Out at 
Knights Stadium 

 

 

 

Salvation Army 
Women’s Shelter  

15  

 11:30AM 

Primetimers at  

Outback Steakhouse 

8338 Pineville-
Matthews Roadd 

 

Salvation Army 
Women’s Shelter  

16 

 7AM Men’s Bible 
Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

 

 

Salvation Army 
Women’s Shelter 

 

17 

 

 

 

 
 

Salvation Army 
Women’s Shelter  

18 

 

 

 

 

 

Salvation Army 
Women’s Shelter  

19 
8:30AM Worship 
 
9:30 AM Summer 
Sunday School 

10:30AM Worship 

 

  6PM AA Group  

 

20 

   10AM 

Prayer Shawl 
Meeting 

5:00 PM 

Men’s Chicken & 
Corn Roast at St. 
Luke’s Lutheran 

 

21 

 

 

22 

 

 

23 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

1PM 

Hope Circle at church 

 

 

24 

 

10:00AM thru lunch 

Smithfield Teacher 
Luncheon 

 

 

25   

9:30AM 

GWOH Sacristy 
Clean up 

11:15AM 

GWOH Sing Along 

Meet in Music Room 

 

26    GWOH Sunday 

10:00AM Unity Service 
of Worship 

Light lunch in the 
fellowship hall 

 

 6PM AA Group  

27 

   

28    

 

29 30 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

 

31 

10AM 

Sharing and Caring 
Group 

 

August Birthdays 
 

8/3      Julianna Frixen, Kay Tarr 
8/5     Carol Cochran, Caden Noonkester 
8/6     Claire Biggs, Lauren Campbell, Henry Willis 
8/7     Shallen Gordon 
8/9     Helen Archbold, Riley Skidmore, Lillian Stephens 
8/10   Janet Axtman 
8/11  Wayne Thom 
8/13  Benjamin Malin, Jr. 
8/14  Mackenzie Miller 
8/17  Nate Forster 
8/18  Pam Williams 
8/20  Mark Ferriss 
8/23  Michael Golly 
8/27  Eddie Sipe 

August Anniversaries 
 

8/1   Jerry and Tissie Littlejohn 
8/5   Frank and Kathy DeLoache 
          C.D. and Moss Hathcock 
8/7     Malcolm and Dawn Schaeffer 
8/8   Tony and Mary Ann Eller 
8/9   Scott and Kari Proctor 
8/13  Ron and Shallen Gordon 
8/16  Tom and Ann Chriske 
           Dan and Trudy Haseley 
8/17               and Andrea Schuler 
8/24  Dan and Jan Sundberg 
8/26  John and Marge Sahr 
 

AUGUST 2018 
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The InnerNet 

Living Saviour Lutheran Church 
6817 Carmel Road    

Charlotte, NC 28226    
704-542-3626 

www.livingsaviourlc.org  
lslc@livingsaviourlc.org 

  

 

  Are you ready to live “out loud?”  Yes, are you ready to “LIVE OUT LOUD” on the weekend of August 24-26?  That is 

what we are preparing to do with our 6th God’s Work Our Hands service time.  We will live out loud our baptismal covenant, 

in which we promise to care for God’s world, to proclaim the good news of Jesus’ love through our words and deeds, and to 

serve all people as we follow Jesus’ example.  When we do that, I call it “Living OUT LOUD!” 

 To live out loud on this weekend of service (and other opportunities in the month of August) is to put God’s love for 

us into action.  We will spend time hosting 12 Women and Children for a week of overnight summer shelter, cleaning up the 

areas of the campus often overlooked but well -used, and a concentrated weekend of projects, including packing pencil 

pouches with supplies, tying fleece throws, filling gift totes and creating housewarming baskets.  There will also be a time to 

“sing along” on Saturday, August 25 as Don Huff leads those who want to sing at two local retirement communities.  

 You can “LIVE OUT LOUD” by being part of the team that serves lunch to Smithfield staff, our school partner, or 

helping clean up and ready for another year of use, the sacristy or kitchen.  If your physical health is such that you might not 

be able to serve in that way, you can still “LIVE OUT LOUD” by donating items for our school tools, housewarming baskets, 

or shoe collection. Check the website or the newsletter for more details.  We always invite you to live your baptismal 

covenant by donating to our food pantry wagon.  

 You are part of God’s beloved family, made so by the water of baptism.  You are part of how Living Saviour Lutheran 

church “Lives out loud” through its witness to the community around us that we love God as we love our neighbors, serving 

in the name of Jesus as we stuff pencil pouches, tie fleece blankets, and sing songs that bring joy to the hearts of our older 

neighbors.  It is a joy to be part of, a delight to see all of us coming together as God’s family here at Living Saviour.   It is a 

great opportunity to invite your friend, family, or neighbor, and I challenge you to invite someone to join you, and LIVE OUT 

LOUD, too.   

 How will you serve during this 6th God’s Work Our Hands?  How do you “Live Out Loud” on a regular basis?  Find a 

new way of serving; give thanks to God for the ways you already serve, and come to the UNITY worship service on Sunday, 

August 26 at 10:00; then LIVE OUT LOUD loving and serving God and neighbor.  

In God’s Love,  

Pastor Angela  
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